
Site Report – Igiugig School – March, 2023
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Kristin Henke, Head Teacher

Outstanding Activities and Events
Ms Gabbie's students have created posters of famous people from Alaska.

Upper elementary students have researched the continents and created Continent Fun Fact posters.

Every Friday for our last 45 minutes of school our kindergarten through 12th grade students have

whole-school P.E. We are always impressed with the cooperation, kindness, leadership, caring and

teamwork. This past month we had several roller skating parties during whole-school P.E.

Upper elementary students had two weeks of Science instruction with Mr. Hammell. They were fascinated by

the molecular structure of sugar and created these molecule mobiles as part of their learning.
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Personnel
We are still in search of a custodian and are filling in with subs.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
Three students in Ms Gabbie's class have passed their reading end-of-levels so far.

Eleven students in Ms Kristin's class and in Mr Hammell's class have passed their writing end of levels.

Our 20th Century timelines that the middle/high school made have reminded us of progress throughout the

past century. As we discuss current events we can look back on the precipitating factors for change.

.

Technology Progress
Ms Gabbie's students have been doing coding. They have also created charts and posters using the Canva
app.
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Facility Update
We received our brand new scoreboard thanks to Igiugig Village Council. They have also agreed to install our
new scoreboard.
We love our new lunch tables that Rob put together this winter. They convert to benches too.

LSAC Activity
LSAC met in March to plan Goose Camp in April, discuss the calendar, and plan graduation.
Our Goose Camp t-shirt design is for sale.

We look forward to Colton's high school graduation and Trace and Beatrice's kindergarten graduation.
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Volunteer Report
Ida and Renae came in to cook breakfast for testing. We are so grateful for our parent volunteers.

Professional Development
Ms Gabbie's graduation for her master's degree is next month!

All staff completed their Non-violent Crisis Intervention Training with Kacy Lou Leyba.

Pupil Attendance
Attendance is adequate.

Student and Staff Safety
All is well, except that we are continually running out of band aids. Thankfully we have ice packs that work
like magic.

Subsistence Calendar
Students are learning to read sentences in Yup'ik.

Students and staff are working very hard to complete standards in the time we have left this school year.

Other
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